
  

JANUARY  2017  

THE NEW YEAR! 

January Worship Services 
 
January 1

st
  On this 1

st
 Sunday ï and 1

st
 Day ï of 2017 the message  

 will be ñLate Christmas Giftsò.  We will be reading, and  
 studying, Matthew 2:1-12.  This is the passage where the  
 Magi make their appearance in the Gospels.  The Lordôs  
 Supper will be celebrated as well. 
 
January 8

th
  ñNot Worthyò is the Sermon title for this 2

nd
 Sunday of 2017.  This Sunday is 

ñBaptism of the Lordò Sunday, and we will look at John the Baptistôs thoughts 
regarding Jesus.   

 Also, we will have the ordination and installation of Deacons and Ruling Elders 
during the Worship Service. 

 
January 15

th
  John 14:25-31 is the Scripture passage as we look at being ñPeacemakers.ò  The 

HPC Commissions will meet during the Coffee Fellowship. 
 
January 22

nd
  ñThereforeéò is the challenge for us this Sunday.  Romans 12:1-8 is the Bible 

passage we will be looking at.   
 The Annual Congregational Meeting will be held immediately after the Worship 

Service. 
 
January 29

th
  We are ñBlessed X 9ò as Christians.  On this final Sunday in January we will take a 

look at the Beatitudes from Matthew 5:1-12  
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January 2017 
1 9:00 AM Adult Sunday School/Bible Study 

 10:00 AM Worship Service/Kidôs Sunday School 

 11:00 AM 
Congregational Coffee Fellowship 
Help put away decorations 

3 10:00 AM Womenôs Bible Study 

3 12:00 PM Head, Heart, Hands Craft Group 

4 7:00 PM Bible Study 

5 7:00 PM Choir Practice 

6 8:00 AM Menôs Fellowship Group 

8 9:00 AM Adult Sunday School/Bible Study 

 10:00 AM 
Worship Service/Kidôs Sunday School 
Ordination and Installation of Church 
Officers 

 11:15 AM Deaconôs Meeting 

10 12:00 PM Head, Heart, Hands Craft Group 

11 7:00 PM Bible Study 

12 7:00 PM Choir Practice 

15 9:00AM Adult Sunday School/Bible Study 

 10:00AM Worship Service/Kidôs Sunday School 

 11:00 AM Commission Meetings 

17 10:00 AM Womenôs Bible Study 

17 12:00 PM Head, Heart, Hands Craft Group 

17 7:00 PM Session Meeting 

18 11:30 AM Daytimersô Meeting/Potluck 

18 7:00 PM Bible Study 

19 7:00 PM Choir Practice 

22 9:00 AM Adult Sunday School/Bible Study 

 10:00 AM Worship Service/Kidôs Sunday School 

 11:00 AM Congregational Meeting 

24 12:00 PM Head, Heart, Hands Craft Group 

25 7:00 PM Bible Study 

26 7:00 PM Choir Practice 

29 9:00 AM Youth Sunday School/Bible Study 

 10:00 AM Worship Service/Kidôs Sunday School 

31 12:00 PM Head, Heart, Hands Craft Group 

January Birthdays 
8 Chas Lednicky 

8 Joe Lednicky 

9 Michelle Miller 

15 Jane Gray 

15 Denis Pecoraro 

15 Patricia Poole 

20 Donna Miller 

30 Rick Miller 

Celebrating an Anniversary 

12 Pauline and Vern Garman 

20 Michelle and Steve Grevich 

24 Rita and Tim Styer 

If you donôt see your name 
listed in the birthdays or 

anniversaries, please let the 
office know so we can add 

you to the list! 

DEACONS AND SESSION MEETINGS 
 

The Deacons meet in the Library on January 
8
th
 during the Coffee Fellowship.   

 

Session will meet on January 17
th
 at 7:00 p.m. 

in the Fireside Room. All are welcome to attend 

and give their input at this meeting. 

SCOUTS THIS MONTH 
 

1st & 3rd Mondays 6:00 PM, Sea Scouts 

2nd & 4th Tuesdays 5:30 PM, Girl Scouts 

Wednesdays   6:00 PM, Cub Scouts 

   7:00 PM, Boy Scouts 
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT BIBLE 

STUDY CONTINUES 
The Wednesday Night Adult Bible Study will meet 

each Wednesday the month of January.  The Bible 

Study meets at 7:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  All 

are welcome to attend.  If you have never come to 

the Wednesday Night Adult Bible Study we would 

love to have you join us. 

We are continuing a study called ñPondering 

Proverbs.ò  This 26 week study takes us through the 

many spiritual sayings found in this Testament book.  

There are handouts at the Welcome Center.  You 

donôt have to have been at any of the previous 

meetings.  Each lesson is independent of the others.  

ñPASTOR-LEEò THOUGHTS 
 

 

ñHow was your Christmas?ò is a common question we are asked in the days 
following December 25

th
.  Iôve heard it from people at church, where we 

exercise, and while shopping.  If you were asked that question (and you 
probably have been), what would be your response? 
 
Most of the time our response is ñfineò or something like it.  We donôt 
elaborate.  We donôt go into all the details of what we received as gifts, 
where we went for Christmas dinner, or anything of the sort.  We usually 
make it a short response, and then ask the questioner the same question. 
 
But, what would it be like if we used that question as an opening to share our faith?  What if we 
responded with something like: ñWell, thanks for asking.  It was exciting to, once more, celebrate my 
Saviorôs birth.ò  That would probably not be what the person would be expecting, but it would be 
something that would give the person an opportunity to think about the real meaning of Christmas. 
 
On another ñthought,ò often we are asked questions about how we are doing like: ñWhatôs up?ò or ñHow 
are you? ï or other questions that we usually just ñbrush offò with a short answer that really doesnôt 
mean much of anything.  But, if we were to respond ñevangelicallyò ï maybe with ñIôm really blessed by 
Godò ï with thinking about our faith ï our response would be much different.  They would, just like the 
ñHow was your Christmas?ò answer I gave earlier, challenge the person regarding their faith (or lack of 
faith).   
 
We are called as Christians to share the Good News.  If we all had the attitude of sharing our faith 
foremost in our minds, who knows what God would do in this world. 
 
Just some ñthoughtsò for the New Year.  So, letôs practice é ñHow was YOUR Christmas?ò 
 

In His Service, 
Pastor Lee 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL 

MEETING ON JANUARY 22, 2017 
 

The Annual Congregational Meeting will be 
held immediately after the Worship Service on 
January 22

nd
.  The 2017 General Budget will be 

presented as well as the reports from the 
various committees and groups of our church.  
Be sure to stay for the meeting ï before going 
to the Coffee Fellowship on this Sunday!  

WOMENôS BIBLE STUDY 
The Womenôs Bible study will meet on January 
3 and 17 this month at 10:00 am. The women 
are studying ñWho is Jesus?ò  Contact Barbara 
Sylvis for more information. (702-565-0668) 
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MENôS 

FELLOWSHIP 

GROUP  
The Menôs 

Fellowship group will be meeting on Saturday, 

January 6th.  Come and join with other men in a 

time of fellowship over a delicious breakfast, 

prayer, and a devotional thought to inspire us in 

our lives.  The group will be meeting in the 

Fireside Room at 8:00 a.m.  Thanks to Marshall 

Hanson for his outstanding leadership! 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 
 

The Adult Sunday School Class meets every 
Sunday at 9:00 a.m.  They are continuing to 
watch a video series called ñThat the World 
May Knowò which features Ray VanderLaan, a 
biblical teacher and historian.  Each lesson 
takes a tour group to a biblical location, Mr. 
VanderLaan explains what occurred at the site, 
and has a ñFaith Lessonò at the end of each 
video segment.  After the video (which lasts 20-
35 minutes) there are questions for the 
participants to discuss regarding their faith.  
Come, one and all, to a wonderful series of 
lessons! 

SPRING PRESBYTERY MEETING 

2017 
 

The Session of our church has agreed to host the 
Spring 2017 meeting of the Presbytery of 
Nevada.  The meetings will be held March 5-8, 
2017.  Connie Knight is the chairperson for our 
church.   
 

Hosting the Presbytery meetings can seem to be 
a daunting task, but with EVERYONE 
participating we will do a superb job.  There will 
be opportunities for YOU to help out: to be on one 
of the committees (hospitality, lodging, meals, 
worship, technology, etc.); to provide 
refreshments; to welcome the delegates; etc.   

 

More information is promised soon.   

CHURCH OFFICERS ELECTED 
 

At the Congregational Meeting on December 4
th
 

the following members were elected to serve our 
church as Ruling Elders and Deacons for the 
Class of 2019: 
 Ruling Elders   Deacons 
 Sally Buck   Rob Bumann 
 Meeghan Lennon  Peggie Carter 
     Toni Purtill 
     Bethany Sell 
 
We thank each of these members for their 
commitment to our church and look forward to all 
they will contribute to these very important 
positions! 

A BIG ñTHANK YOUò TO OUR  

OUTGOING DEACONS AND RULING 

ELDERS! 
 

 THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU 
to the following members for their years of service 
as Deacons and Ruling Elders for our church! 
 Harriet Cox and Anne Mack have faithfully 
served as Deacons for three and six years 
respectively.  They have put in many, many hours 
of serving our church and our community in their 
capacity as Deacons.  Their dedication to this 
important ministry is so appreciated.  You will be 
missed as Deacons! 
 Karen Chandler and Craig Sell are ñgoing 
offò the Session as Ruling Elders.  Karen has 
served as the Christian Education Chairperson for 
three years.  She has offered her oversight for 
Kidsô Church, Christmas Pageants, Vacation Bible 
School, and the various Bible Studies.  Craig has 
been the Worship Chairperson for three years.  
During his tenure we have added the video system 
to the Sanctuary as well as the Advent and Lenten 
banners.  Among the other things he did during 
these years was that he coordinated the Lay 
Leaders for each Worship Service and had 
oversight over the Easter Lilies and Christmas 
Poinsettias.   Thanks, Karen and Craig, for your 
service! 
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OPPORTUNITIES AT HPC 
 

 Calling all who worship at Henderson Presbyterian Church!  We need you to sign up on the 

clipboards on the end of the hallway leading to the Sanctuary.  There are multiple opportunities to be 

part of your church.  Get involved in the life of the church in one of these ways. 

You can sign up é 

T to be a Lay Leader on Sunday morning ï itôs not as hard as you might think!  Check with 

Craig Sell, our Elder in charge of Worship, for more information. 
 

T for Coffee Fellowship (sign up with several friends if you like) ï our Coffee Fellowship is a 

great time to introduce ourselves to someone we donôt know é or ñtouch baseò with our 

friends over something to eat.   

Note:  On the 1
st
 Sunday of each month there will be a ñPot Luck Coffee Fellowshipò in which 

all are encouraged to bring some item to share.  It will be a great time to taste the various 

food items ï from cookies, fruit, vegetables, candies, or other treats ï prepared or 

brought by our congregation.  Beverages will be provided. 
 

T to be a Greeter to welcome those who come to worship with us ï a friendly smile is a great 

way to be met on a Sunday morning.  If you have any questions, please contact Marshall 

Hanson, our elder in charge of Membership & Evangelism. 

Although two Sundays are usually covered each month (congregational coffee fellowship the first 

Sunday of the month and the Daytimers group the Sunday after their monthly meeting), there are 

usually two Sundays left in the month with no coverage.  We encourage you to sign up for one of 

those Sundays. Here are some ñDos and Donôtsò of coffee fellowship service.  
 

DO 
1. Bring food and set up in Fireside Room 

Nothing extravagant is necessary.  Try to bring something for someone with a sweet tooth and 
something for one with no sweet tooth!  In other words, try fruit and cheese and crackers, or 
cookies and a veggie tray, or chips with hummus and a special dessert.  Finger foods are 
encouraged!! 
 

2. Clean up after coffee hour.  This includes:  
* washing out coffee pot,  
* dumping tea water,  
* clean up/dispose of any leftover food items 
* if tablecloths and dishcloths are soiled, take them home, wash and 
bring back next week, 

* vacuum or sweep,  
* take out garbage from fellowship room and kitchen. 

 

DON'T 
1. Purchase plates, utensils and napkins as they are provided by the church. 
2. Make coffee and hot water for tea. It will already be set up for you in the Fireside Room. 
 

Thank you!! 
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Don't forget the Food Bank 

as they continue to feed the 

ever increasing number of 

hungry folks in our 

community. You are invited to 

make a generous financial 

contribution to this ongoing and vital church 

ministry. Simply mark a note on the bottom of 

your check or put cash in an envelope marked 

"HPC Food Bank".  For accounting purposes, 

please make this check separate from your 

regular contribution to the church.  
 

Please remember that the food bank can use 

plastic grocery bags (no holes please) and 

boxes if you have any to spare.  Personal 

hygiene items are always welcome, too! 

COMMISSION MEETINGS 
 

WE NEED YOU!!! The Commissions will meet during the Coffee Fellowship on January 15
th
. This will 

make it easier for all that are interested in participating in the Commissions to do so since the meetings 
will be immediately after our Sunday morning worship.   
 

The Commissions are: 

¶ ñPlantò Commission ï Stewardship & Finance and Building & Operations ï meets in the 
Pastorôs Office 

¶ ñPeopleò Commission ï Membership & Evangelism, Mission, Personnel, and Nominating ï 
meets in the Library 

¶ ñProgramò Commission ï Christian Education and Worship ï meets in the Sunday School 
Room 

So, fill up your plate and bring it with you to the Commission of your choice.   

KIDS CHURCH 
 

Kids Church is held every Sunday during the Worship Service.  Children 
are asked to sit with their families for the first part of the Worship Service 
and come up for the Childrenôs Message.  They are then excused to the 
Sunday School Room to learn more about God and do other activities that 
help them in their relationship with Jesus Christ.   

Invite children you know (and, of course, their family) to church.  We are 
working hard to bring younger families into our church. 

If you are interested in helping with this amazing ministry, contact Karen 
Chandler. 

INTERESTED IN JOINING HPC? 
 

Are you interested in joining Henderson 

Presbyterian Church?  If you are, please contact 

Elder Marshall Hanson or Pastor Lee.  We would 

love to talk to you about our church, the meaning 

of membership, how our church is ñorganized,ò 

and answer your questions about HPC. 

PLEDGE CARDS NEEDED! 
 

Please fill out your pledge card for the coming year 
and turn it in as soon as possible to the church 
office.  The pledge cards are used to create the 
church budget.  Without pledges of support for the 
upcoming year, the session is unable to make a 
budget.  Fill out and clip the form below and either 
place it in the offering plate at church, send it in the 
mail, or scan and email the form.  Please help as 
you are able. 
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Sudoku   EASY 

2   5 6  9  3 

6  5 4  9 8  7 

3        6 

    7 4 6  9 

         

4  9 3      

        8 

7   6  1 2   

9  2  4 5   1 

Answers to last monthôs Christmas 
Song picture quiz: 
 
1. Jingle Bells 
2. Walking in a Winter Wonderland 
3. Santa Claus is Coming to Town 
4. Joy to the World 
5. Rudolph the Red-nosed Reindeer 
6. O Come All Ye Faithful 
7. Iôm Dreaming of a White Christmas 
8. O Christmas Tree 
9. What Child is This? 
10. We Three Kings 
11. Deck the Halls 
12. I Saw Three Ships Come Sailing In 
13. O Holy Night 
14. Noel 
15. Away in a Manger 
16. The twelve Days of Christmas 
17. I Saw Mommy Kissing Santa Claus 
18. All I Want for Christmas... 
19. Chestnuts Roastingé 
20. It Came Upon a Midnight Clear 
21. Let it Snow, Let it Snow, Let it Snow 
22. Silent Night 
23. O Little Town of Bethlehem 
24. Silver Bells 

FOR THE HEALTH OF IT!! 
Tips for Healthy Eating  
 

¶ Choose lean meats and poultry. Bake it, 

broil it, or grill it. 

¶ In a restaurant, opt for steamed, grilled, or 

broiled dishes instead of those that are 

fried or saut®ed. 

¶ Look for foods low in saturated fats, trans 

fats, and cholesterol. Most of the fats you 

eat should come from polyunsaturated and 

monounsaturated fats, such as those 

found in fish, nuts, and vegetable oils. 

¶ Look for foods high in potassium (unless 

your health care professional has told you 

to restrict the amount of potassium you 

eat). Potassium counteracts some of the 

effects of salt on blood pressure. 

¶ Choose foods and beverages that are low 

in added sugars. Read the ingredient list to 

make sure that added sugars are not one 

of the first few ingredients. (Ingredients are 

listed in descending order of weight. Those 

in the largest amounts are listed first.) 

Some names for added sugars include 

sucrose, glucose, high fructose corn syrup, 

corn syrup, maple syrup, and fructose. 

¶ Pick foods that provide dietary fiber, like 

fruits, beans, vegetables, and whole 

grains. 

 

U.S. Food and Drug Administration 
January 2010 
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Winter Crossword 
Copyright É 1999 Barb Willner  www.SquigleysPlayhouse.com 

1  2  3     4   5   6 

    7   8         

9                

    10     11       

                

12   13  14   15    16    

     17  18       19  

                

  20    21     22    23 

                

24   25       26      

        27        

28     29        30   

31                

     32 33     34     

35   36       37    38  

                

 39         40      

                

Across: 
1. Sudden cold breeze 
4. Hand warmers 
7. Hanging spike of ice 
9. Freezing Rain 
10. Show and    
11. Conditions outside 
12. Flowering plant, color 
15. Achoo 
17.  Not in 
20.  Month of winter 
22.  Carols, etc. 
24.  Valentine month 
26.  Thaw 
29.  Keeps drinks warm 
30.  Small dog 

31.  Winter Olympic sport 
32.  A bowl-shaped vessel 
35. Breezy 
37.  Ice sport 
39.  Foot warmer 
40.  Direct a vehicleôs course 
 
Down: 
2. Frozen water 
3. Small 
4. Myself 
5. Small pie 
6. Neck warmer 
8. Chilly 
9. Used to move snow 
11. A season 

13.  Strong emotion 
14.  Ripped 
16.  Nil 
18.  Bath    
19.  Cloud of water vapor 
21.  Last month of winter 
22.  Wooden snow vehicles 
23.  Winter road condition 
25.  Be carried on 
27.  Locomotive 
28.  Carried along by wind 
30.  Piece of hockey equipment 
33.  Make this in the snow 
34.  Winter footwear 
36.  Faucets can do this 
38. You hear with this 


